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    The  
    Quaker Quill 

Mark’s story opens with three women who 
make their way to the tomb on that first 
Easter Sunday. When they arrive at the 
tomb, they find that the large stone that 
had sealed it had been rolled back and 
they meet a young man dressed in a 
white robe who bears astonishing news: 
“Do not be alarmed; you are looking for 
Jesus of Nazareth, who was crucified. He 
has been raised; he is not here. Look, 
there is the place they laid him. But go, 
tell his disciples and Peter that he is going 
ahead of you to Galilee; there you will see 
him, just as he told you.”  
 

And how do they respond to this           
announcement?  Mark tells us: “They 
went out and fled from the tomb, for terror 
and amazement had seized them; and 
they said nothing to anyone, for they were 
afraid.” Period. The end! Wait a minute, 
what about the rest of the story? Scholars 
have debated this conundrum for         
centuries. But maybe Mark ended the 
story without an ending on purpose.      
Because an unfinished story will not let us 
go. It works powerfully upon us, drawing 
us in to ponder what happened next, and 
perhaps even to be a part of what unfolds 
— to finish the story.  

That’s why we are here as a body of     
believers. To share the amazing miracle 
of Christ’s resurrection and what that 
means in our lives today and for all eter-
nity. That is why we gather every Sunday 
(not just on Easter) to remind ourselves 
and the world that death is not the end, 
there is more. 
 

So in this world filled with mass shootings, 
anger and prejudice, violent storms, wars 
and terrorism, and a pandemic that     
continues to plague us, we have good 
news to share and a word of hope for the 
world. The hate and fear and violence of 
our world does not have the last word. 
The good news of resurrection empowers 
us, by the same Spirit that raised Jesus 
from the dead, to live into the story as it 
continues to unfold — to finish the story in 
our everyday lives! 
 
Wishing you all a very blessed Easter! 
 

Nancy Dawson 
Interim Pastor 

An Unfinished Story: Mark’s Odd Easter Narrative 
(adapted from the Presbyterian Outlook, Roger Gench) 
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March 2021 HIGHLIGHTS 
At it’s March meeting the Session approved: 
 A request by Crissy Mays, granddaughter of 

long-time member Jim Cox, to use the         
sanctuary for her daughter’s wedding this fall. 

 Purchase of an additional camera and equip-
ment updates. 

 Training Julia Bryan to be a counter. 
 Opening the sanctuary for prayer from 9:00-

12:00 on Good Friday. 

Tuesday Bible Study on Zoom. 
The study through the book of Hebrews           

continues Tuesday mornings at 10 am on Zoom. 
Email the office if you would like to join. 

Wednesday Evening  
Church-Wide Prayer Time 

We invite QMPC family to make 
every Wednesday 6pm to 7pm an 
intentional church-wide hour of 
prayer. Be a prayer warrior for 
those in need and even those we 

think are not in need. Watch for the weekly 
email with prayer concerns. 

April 8th at 7 PM 
The monthly Ladies     
Fellowship date is 
changed by a week in 
April, due to the first 
Thursday being Maundy 
Thursday. So settle in 
your comfy couch with 

your favorite snacks or drinks and 
join the gals for a fun night of fellow-
ship on Zoom on April 8 at 7 pm. 

Maundy Thursday Service 
Join us Thursday, April 1 at 7 pm for a   
reflective Maundy Thursday service with 
communion. 
 

Good Friday 
The Sanctuary will be open on Good      
Friday from 9 am– 12 pm for prayer. 
 

Blossom the Cross 
Remember to bring flowers for our annual 
tradition of Blossoming the Cross on 
Easter Sunday. 
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Members:  Diane Baldwin, Linda Crowder, Sarah 
Evers, Jessica Francis, Molly Garbee, Evelyn Glass, 
Maureen Lockridge, Shelby McFaden, Shirley Morris, 
Helen Petrill, David Sease, Sally Sease, Joyce Steele, 
Peggy Sullivan, Reuben Womack, Mary Woodie, Joan 
Woodroof. 
 

In 2020 the C&N committee was blessed with a very 
active and engaged membership. In addition to our 18 
C&N members, we also had a group of "Friends of 
C&N" who offered their support with certain tasks as 
needed, (i.e. to help with cards, funeral receptions, 
prayer shawls).  
 

Friends of C&N: Peggy Deyerle, Steve Hubbard, 
Linda Jennings, Nikki Kariuki, Janet LaPrade, Kaye 
Lipscomb, Joyce Milton, Nancy Mitchell. 
 

At our last C&N meeting, held on March 8, 2020, the 
following changes were noted: 

 Maureen Lockridge stepped down as co-chair of 
C&N, but remains an active member 

 Sharon Barringer became Chairperson of C&N 

 Sally Sease became C&N Session Liaison 

 Sally Glannon stepped down from the committee and 
we thanked her for her many years of caring,         
dedication, and service 

 Welcomed new members: Peggy Sullivan and Mary 
Woodie 

 

We discussed implementing a schedule to ensure that 
all shut ins would receive a visit at least once a quarter, 
and if they wanted to receive communion we would 
make arrangements for that to happen. We anticipated 
doing this in conjunction with the Director of            
Congregational Ministries once that position was filled. 

----------------------------------------- 
 

When COVID-19 restrictions were implemented in Vir-
ginia in March 2020, C&N members were no longer 
able to make any in-person visits to homes, hospitals, 
or care facilities. We were also unable to host funeral                   
receptions. Due to uncertainty about how the virus 
could be spread early on, we were not able to bring 
food to individual homes for a time. Sadly, Quaker lost 
22 beloved members from January 2020 - December 
2020.   
 

Since the committee was unable to have face-to-face 
interaction with our members, we tried to stay in touch 
and show our support by calling, sending cards, notes, 
emails, texts, and Facebook messages. C&N members 
also provided lots of extra prayers for people in urgent 
situations or if prayers were requested between the 
posting of the church-wide prayer list each        
Wednesday.   
 

Card Ministry 

The one area that did not slow down due to COVID-19 
was our Card Ministry. In addition to the many cards 
that were sent out by Joyce Steele (sympathy, get-well, 
birthdays), we continued our tradition of sending cards 
to our shut ins for Valentine's Day, Easter, Thanksgiv-
ing, and Christmas. Individual C&N members also sent 
various cards and notes each week as they felt led.   
 

Prayer Shawl Ministry  

This group has not been able to meet, but have been 
in phone contact periodically. Diane Baldwin has been 
working on scarves for our 3 high school graduates..  
 

Quaker Quill Mailing 
Evelyn Glass mailed out copies of the Quaker Quill each 
month to 34 QMPC members who were shut in or didn't 
have Internet access.   

----------------------------------------- 
 

CARE AND NURTURE GOALS FOR 2021 

 Continue to stay in contact and serve QMPC       
members the best we can under COVID-19         
regulations and guidelines.  Continue to support the 
Card Ministry, Prayer Shawl Ministry, and Quaker 
Quill mailings.  Also, continue prayers for our      
members and friends in need.  

 When COVID-19 restrictions ease and the church is 
fully open again, we plan to resume funeral           
receptions and in-person visits. We hope to work with 
a DCM (once the position is filled) to develop and 
implement a schedule for visiting QMPC members 
who are home-bound, live in care facilities, or who 
are in the hospital once visitors are allowed in these 
facilities. This would include bringing communion to 
those who request it. 

 Care & Nurture is committed to working closely with 
the pastor and session to reopen and resume church 
activity at QMPC when it is safe to do so.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 
Sharon Barringer, Chair 

Care & Nurture Committee 

CARE AND NURTURE COMMITTEE 2020 END OF YEAR REPORT 
Chairperson:  Sharon Barringer 
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Fellowship 
Committee 
2020  
Report 
 Confirmation Dinner 1/26/20. Meal prepared 

by Steve Hubbard and served by the youth. 
 Apostles Build 9/30, 10/1 and 10/3/20. Bag 

lunches prepared by the Mission Committee 
and Fellowship Committee. 

 Fall Gathering 10/12/20. Due to Covid 19     
Pandemic, the Worship Service and meal 
were held outside. Steve Hubbard prepared 
the meal. 

 

Goals for 2021: Our prayer is that by Fall 

we will be able to resume some of the      
gatherings for Rally Day, Thanksgiving and 
Christmas services.  
 

Shirley Morris, Chair  
Fellowship Committee 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Property Committee Report for 2020 
 

2020 Projects Completed: 
 Exterior Paint- Classroom HVAC 
 Interior Paint- Classroom Windows 
 Updated Computer Local Area Network- 

which includes updated WiFi, streaming 
live services 

 Parking Lot resurfaced 
 New Gutters installed 
 Roof Repairs & Snow guards installed 
 Electronic sign installed and operational 

 

2021 Projects Planned: 
 Restrooms, updates & remodeled 
 Add Surge Protection 
 Additional Roof repairs & snow guards  
 Continue with 

network and 
streaming         
improvements 

 

Neal Gibson, Chair 
Property Committee 
 
 
 
 

Worship and Music 2020 Report 
This year has been a 
challenge to reach out 
to our members and 
visitors. Thankfully we 
have many dedicated 
members willing to use 
their resources, time 
and talents to bring our 
services to those that 
were unable to attend 
worship. With technology and cameras    
available, our worship services have been 
available online every Sunday since March 
21, 2020.  
 

We continued to follow the liturgical calendar 
throughout the year with smaller groups            
participating in our services. Our music      
continued with the support of our organist, 
Rose Peak and choir members who were 
able and willing to sing beautiful music for our 
services.  
 

We are very appreciative that the Chancel 
Choir received a monetary gift from Brit       
LeCompte’s estate. This has been placed in 
an Endowment Fund for future use.  
 

As we begin the New Year, our plans will        
continue to follow the liturgical calendar and     
follow the current Covid safety guidelines as 
we join together for Sunday worship. Looking 
forward we hope to be able to provide        
additional opportunities for worship as our 
church begins to open more. Many thanks to 
all who have contributed their time and       
talents to provide the services needed for our 
worship time together.  
 

Blessings,  
Phyllis Beilfus, Chair  
Worship and Music Committee 

April 2021                                                         www.qmpc.org 
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Endowment Committee 2020 Report 
 

 All Endowment Funds are invested in diverse accounts at BB&T Scott &         

Stringfellow Investment Firm 

 

 Funds awarded for scholarships from the Weigand Endowment Fund 
for the 2020 school year: Available $5,236.11 

 
 

Allie Dyke: Member of QMPC                                                                         $1,000   

Audrey Webb: Member of QMPC                                                                    $1,000  

Christopher Webb: Member of QMPC                                                              $1,000  

Matt Penalva: Mother knows Julia Bryan                                                          $745 

Hunter Milner: Carolyn believes is connected to the Weigand family                  $745 

Morgan Whitfield: Father is minister at Forest Presbyterian Church                    $745 

Total:         $5,235 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 2021                                                         www.qmpc.org 
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Endowment Committee 2020 Report (Page 2) 
 

 Endowment Funds available for scholarships for 2021 and to support the QMPC 
General Budget to support Property and Outreach if needed.   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 Creation of the QMPC Brit LeCompte Chancel Choir Endowment Fund established 

by the QMPC session from a gift from Brit LeCompte’s estate in 2020. 
 
 
 
If you have any questions please feel free to reach out to members of the Endowment 
Committee listed below: 
Bob Lockridge, Paul McCarty, Jane Reynolds, John Lanier, Bob Beilfus,  

Ex-officio members Mary Woerner and Nancy Dawson 
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12-31-20 Endowment 
Funds 

Used for Scholarship and 
General Budget 

Endowment Funds 
value as of  12-31-20 X 

4% 

Funds available for 
2021 General 

Budget 

Weigand Scholarship 
Fund 

$156,846.01 X 4% $6,273.84 

Funds to be used for 
scholarships 2021 

  $6,273.84 

Logan Rowse Property 
Fund 

$82,528.78 X 4% $3,301.15 

Lindsay Property Fund $25,697.69 X 4% $1,027.91 

Funds to be line item for 
property if needed 2021 

  $4,329.06 

Lindsay Outreach Fund $278,374.38 X 4% $11,134.98 

Property Outreach Fund $98,434.99 X 4% $3,937.40 

Funds to be line item for 
outreach if needed 2021 

  $15,072.37 



7 

 

QMPC Missions Committee 2020 Report  

Even though there have been so many restrictions put 

on us during this time of COVID, the Missions           

Committee would like to remind you, the QMPC family, 

of all that you accomplished in 2020. It is a true testa-

ment of the caring nature of our congregation.  

QMPC Mission Support for 2020 was as follows:  

 Food for Thought- During the 2020 November Food for Thought Snack Drive the 
QMPC Congregation donated the following: 

 The Mission Committee applied for and received a grant ($1000) from Presbytery of the 
Peaks for Food for Thought which was used to purchase heavy bags to hold the food that 
the children took home.  

 2020 Habitat for Humanity Apostles' Build   
The QMPC Mission Committee applied for a Presbytery grant of $1,000 which was given 
to the 2020 Apostles' Build. QMPC donated an additional $4,600 for that Apostles' 
Build. From this $4,600 donated, $2,600 came from Covenant Presbyterian Church as a 
donation when the church closed.  
Ladies from QMPC provided 25 to 30 lunches for three work days during that build. Eight 
different workers from QMPC provided manual labor for the build.  

 Meals on Wheels  
QMPC members continued their support of Meals on Wheels in 2020. Along with a 
$2,900 budget line item, three different delivery routes are driven by members of QMPC 
weekly, and members volunteer at the Meals on Wheel office once per week. 

 QMPC's Garden 
The garden continues to be very successful, and our prayer is that this year will be no  
different. Below is a tally of food given to Miriam’s House, the Salvation Army, the Blue 
Ridge Food Bank, and Daily Bread for 2020 and previous years: 

2020:    1244.97 lbs. 
2019:      754.85 lbs. 
2018:      784.21 lbs. 
2017:  ~1491.98 lbs. 
2016:      842.87 lbs. 
2015:    ~670.31 lbs. 
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171 pkgs Goldfish 
3 pkgs Ritz Bits, 
149 pkgs Cheese- Its 
414 pkgs Peanut Butter Crackers 
345 Granola Bars 
89 packs of Cookies 
25 Assorted loose pkgs. 
18 Crunchy Corn Snacks 
10 pkgs Peanuts 
24 pkgs Pop Tarts 

28 Trail Mix pouches 
22 pkgs Welch’s Fruit Snacks 
5 Cookie Cups 
7 pkgs Pringles 
90 Plain Cheese Crackers 
80 Rice Crispy Treats  
200 Fruit Snack pouches 
12 Baked Cheese Crackers 
8 Cream Cheese and Chives 
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House of Hope Haiti Mission 

The QMPC mission team was unable to go to Haiti in 2020.     

However, like so many other things, a lot did get completed        

remotely! The remote work was made possible by the many      

relationships the team has made during previous trips and the 

generous donations given by numerous people. 

One of the projects you have supported is Solar Power for the 

House of Hope. During 2020 we were able to buy and mount an additional 9 solar panels on 

the roof which will double the power being generated. The contractor helping us in Haiti - 

working remotely, will hopefully have them in operation soon. In addition to COVID-19, the 

Haitians are still struggling with political unrest. The contractor has experienced delays at 

times when it is not safe for him to move around Port-au-Prince to get parts and visit the 

House of Hope. 

In addition, we have purchased panels and frames to install another 18 panels in 2021. Also, 

we were able to use the contractor to make a repair to the system when problems occurred 

earlier in the year. 

You collected nearly $600 worth of black shoes which were sent to the children at the Haiti 

Outreach Mission (HOM) schools in Haiti. 

We provided an incubator and egg turner for the House of Hope chicken coop that the team 

upgraded in 2019. The chickens continue to be an important source of protein for the girls 

during the difficult times they face. 

We were also able to help the House of Hope pay for a new water pump for their well. 

We continue our church's sponsorships for the two students - Naika and Herlyn.  

 

QMPC Missions budget support for 2020  

Salv Army/Local Hardship                                              $2,000.00 
Blue Ridge Area Food Bank                                             1,200.00 
Churches for Urban Ministries                                          2,600.00 
Daily Bread                                                                     1,700.00 
Free Clinic of Central VA                                                  2,000.00 
Interfaith Outreach                                                           2,200.00 
Wheels on the James                                                         500.00 
Massanetta Donation                                                          500.00 
Haiti Mission Trip                                                             2,000.00 
Montreat Donation                                                              500.00 
Nathan Brooks Endowment at HumanKind                       1,200.00 
Brookhill Farms                                                               1,000.00 
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QMPC Mission Committee plans for 2021 

At the present time we are discussing what our future post-pandemic will look like, and 
where our congregation can do the most good. We are also considering different grants that 
would be helpful in our endeavors to help wherever that help is needed. We do know the fol-
lowing projects are currently in the works. 

 Rise Against Hunger  
In 2021 the QMPC Congregation will be packing 10,000 meals after Worship Service on 
October 3, 2021. We have applied for a Presbytery of the Peaks 2-cents-a-meal grant to 
support the cost of this project. We also have a line item for $1,500 in the 2021 Budget.  

 QMPC Garden 2021  
We are changing our planting schedule to be more productive. Church member, Lewis 
Garbee delivered a dump truck load of sawdust and manure for spreading on the garden 
and composting in the compost bins. We will ask the city to bring leaves to us next fall for 
composting. Our plan is to involve more people in the garden.  

 Food for Thought 2021  
In April we will be doing a hygiene supply drive, and in November we will do another 
Snack Food drive. The Committee has added a line item of $500 to help support this  
mission. 

 Haiti Mission 2021  
We will collect school shoes again to ship to the school in Haiti. Our plan is to install the 
18 solar panels and 9 frames on the ground now at the House of Hope to make them in-
dependent of the electrical grid in Port-au-Prince. Most likely the local contractor will do 
that task. 
We will be reaching out to QMPC and Randolph congregations to sponsor more children 
to go to the Haiti Outreach Mission Schools. Presently in the two congregations, mem-
bers independently sponsor 16 students. Help is needed!  
We will be sending three chicken runs to the House of Hope. These runs are 9 feet by 18 
feet. The chickens, ducks and turkeys are eating their garden running free in the com-
pound and they need the eggs, meat and vegetables to feed the students.  

 QMPC Missions budget support for 2021 
The session has adopted the same financial support to the different missions in our 
budget for 2021 that we supported in 2020. 

 Matthew 25 Church  
PCUSA has initiated a new program called "Being a Matthew 25 Church" - our Commit-
tee will be exploring what this means and will be reporting to the congregation at a future 
date. 
 

We know that our congregation has been involved in many ways in our community, and we 
do not know them all, but we appreciate all you do. You can be proud of what you accom-
plish in our community and our world. We pray that we can continue to rely on your help as 
we move forward. 

April 2021                                                         www.qmpc.org 
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Budget & Finance Committee 2020 Report 
I feel the need to write a thank you note to the 
congregation vs. giving an update of budget 
and finance I will attempt to do both. We do 
owe a deep gratitude to the congregation dur-
ing 2020. We completed a capital campaign 
and exceeded the goal we set. We had giving 
greater than our needs during a time of finan-
cial uncertainty for a lot of the families that 
make up our congregation resulting in a carry-
over of over 47k. This means we did not have 
to use any of the budgeted money from en-
dowment which helps us in the future. We 
were able to repair our roof out of the operat-
ing budget. This was done during a year where 
average church attendance was about 30. 
 

Here are the numbers from last year 
 

We had a Budget of $357,956 for Expenses 
and Giving 
 

Our actual giving was: 
Envelope: $292,889,  
Loose offering: $1501 
Misc.: $1000,  
Carryover $30,032 for a total of $326,148 
which was a shortfall of $31,808 
 

Our actual expenses were down as follows: 
Staff: $36221  
Benevolence: $9065 
Missions 0 
Admin: $1890 
CE:$8206 
Property:$6449 
Worship: $11750 
Fellowship: $1252 
Care and Nurture: $500 
Communications: $114 
Stewardship: 0 
Budget and Finance:$2238 
Misc. expense: $1719  
Expenses came in a total of less $79,408 
This resulted in carryover of $47,600 into 2021 

For 2021 our Budget is based on the 94 
pledges received in the amount $247,984. 
Our budgeted giving is:  
Envelope $287238 
Loose offering $2250 
Misc. $150 
Endowment $19401 
Carryover from 2020 $47600. 
 

Again a huge thank you to everyone that faith-
fully support the church during a very trying 
year.   
 

Steve Hubbard 
Chair Budget Finance 
 
 

Christian Education has mostly been at a 
standstill since March 2020, due to the COVID 
pandemic.  
Youth leaders delivered buckets full of fun to 
youth at the beginning of the new school year 
to encourage the kids. 
We had to get creative with the Youth group, 
meeting virtually on Zoom, outside when the 
weather permitted, and with masks and social 
distancing if indoors. 
Vacation Bible School was done as a take 
home kit in 2020. 
Our committee is planning Youth Sunday for 
May 9, 2021 with 3 Seniors.  
 

For 2021, the CE committee is praying and 
hoping that we will be able begin some        
activites within the church.  
 

We are hoping for a Rally Day in the Fall and 
some normalcy  in the programs for Sunday 
school and youth.  
 
Liz Huband, Chair 
Christian Education Committee  

April 2021                                                         www.qmpc.org 



11 

 

April 2021                                                         www.qmpc.org 

In Memory of Jack Kerr 
Donald & Dawn Slaughter 
Valerie Rogers 
Earl Wade 
Mike & Lisa Cawthorne 
Nancy Cress 
Jon Hackbarth 
Randy Sayre 
 

In Memory of Richard Menconeri 
Mid & Wendell Armstrong 
Mike & Lisa Cawthorne 
Doris Daniel 
Josie & Sam Miller 
John & Janet LaPrade 
David & Andrea Webb 
Sara Curtis 
Shirley Morris 
Nancy Mize 
Brenda & Melvin Scott 
Janie Roark 
Evelyn Glass 
Barbara Ward 
Reuben & Carolyn Womack 
Molly & Lewis Garbee 
Sam Leslie 
Bob & Carolyn Eubank 
Sarah Garrett 
Scott & Angie Ashman 
Robert Berkley 
Bob & Maureen Lockridge 
Bob & Kathy Kaplan 
Betty Bomar 
Michael & Brenda Whorley 
Doug & Sue Evans 
David & Carole Bowen 
 

In Memory of Laura Munson 
Bob & Kathy Kaplan 
Reuben & Carolyn Womack 
Jean Walker 
 

In Memory of Gladys Marcy 
Marcia Taylor 
Diane Baldwin 
Jane Taylor 
Wendy Pugh 
Peggy & Norris Deyerle 
Valerie Rogers 
Mike & Lisa Cawthorne 
Nancy Cress 
Fay Willis 
Randy Sayre 
 

In Memory of Ron Moyer 
Mike & Lisa Cawthorne 

 

In Memory of John Hubbard  
    Doris Daniel 

David & Andrea Webb 
Sara Curtis 
Shirley Morris 
Barbara Ward 
Scott & Angie Ashman 
 

In Memory of Cecil Driskill 
Nancy Cress 

 

In Memory of Judy Taylor  
Nancy Cress 
 

In Memory of Tommy Gibson 
Fay Willis 
 

In Memory of Bill Cress  
Fay Willis 
 

In Memory of Robert Wilson  
Fay Willis 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 

 

 

 

Service at 7 pm 

and online 

2 

 

 

 

9– 12 Sanctuary 

open for prayer 

3 

 

4 
 
 
 
 
 

 

5 

Easter Monday 

Church office 

Closed 

 

PNC 7 pm 

6 
 

10 am Bible Study 

Zoom 

7 

11 am Centering  

            Prayer 
 

6-7 pm Church  

       Wide Prayer  

8 

 

 

7 pm Zoom 

Women’s  

Gathering  

 

9 

 

12 

 

11 
 

4:30 pm Kids Choir 

in sanctuary 
 

Youth Group 

12 
PNC 7 pm 

13 
 

10 am Bible Study 

Zoom 

14 
11 am Centering  

            Prayer 

6-7 pm Church   

       Wide Prayer  

5:30 pm Endowment 

Meeting 

 

15 
 

 

16 
 
 
 
 
 

17 
 

18 

Session 4 pm 

 

4:30 pm Kids Choir 

in sanctuary 

19 

PNC 7 pm 

 

20 
 

10 am Bible Study 

Zoom 

21 

11 am Centering  

            Prayer 

6-7 pm Church  

       Wide Prayer  

22 

1 pm Cemetery 

Meeting 

 

Ella Abrams  

Internment  

23 

 

 

 

24 

 

25 

4:30 pm Kids Choir 

in sanctuary 

 
 

Youth Group 
 

26 

PNC 7 pm 

27 

10 am Bible Study 

Zoom 

 

28 29 30  

Sunday Morning Schedule:  
10:00 a.m. Worship Service In Sanctuary (socially distant seating)  

Or Online at YouTube (Quaker5810) or Facebook Live  

 

2nd & 4th Sunday Evenings:  
Youth Group: BIG @ 3:45 pm, Jr. & Sr. @ 4:30 pm 


